Council of Scientific and Industrial Research

T 7a, 2, TH AT, 78 Reelr-110001
Anusandhan Bhawan, 2, Rafi Marg, New Delhi-110001

No.:5-1(852)/2023-PD Dated: 22.05.2025
OFFICE MEMORANDUM

Sub: Clarification on induction of non-technical employees into
Group-l under revised MANAS - reg.

The undersigned is directed to state that this office has been receiving
representations from various CSIR Labs/Instt. seeking clarification as to whether
the induction of non-technical employees into Group-I under revised MANAS is
in operation or not.

In this regard, it is informed that the matter has been considered by
Competent Authority and it is clarified that induction to Group-I is practically
inoperative for the reason that CSIR has decided not to fill up the posts of
Group-l, which has already been communicated vide CSIR circular letter
no.5-1(88)/2010-PD dated 21.07.2010.

Accordingly, representations/requests, if any for induction of non-
technical employees in Group-I under revised MANAS, may be disposed at the

Lab./Instt. level. ')j
g

(Amren Kumar)
Under Secretary (PD)
Copy to:

1. Directors/Heads of all CSIR National Labs/Instts./Hgs/Units
2. CSIR Website

3. Office copy



